



6th meeting of the Faculty Student Council of Law

Agenda

Notes by the

chair are

written in

cursive and

are part of

the agenda

and the

minutes, after

publication.

Date
Present

October 9th 2025 9:00 – 11:00

Alexandra Jurasova, Anastacia
Piersma, Eleonora van Koppen,
Fabian Que, Tom Scheer, Livni Beck,
Angie-lee Kruize, Vincent Nap

Location
Absent

Nieuwe Achtergracht 166, REC A, Room
Danial Haidar, Johannes Hüttner,
Carla Gesell

Guest

Chiara Maria Bauer
Anna Kelemen
Jonas Atia
Mariia Abdurashitova
Reka Felber

Secretary

Anouchka van Wier

1. Opening of the meeting

9:10

2. Setting the agenda

3. Introduction PC delegates

- All Student Council members introduced themselves.
- Noor provided materials and support for the PC delegates (see Fabian's document on Signal).
- There are still no delegates for the Text & Law programme.

4. Gaza discussion

- Scheduled for 16 October.
- Members should send subtopics to Carla.
- Noor suggested streamlining the discussion by dividing it into smaller topics.

5. GOV

a. More input? → Carla spoke with Pim; updates were shared on the GOV agenda.

b. Discussion points include:

- Attendance Policy (Tom and Noor are revising Tom's report to submit before GOV).
- Kennisclips: Positive feedback from staff, especially for PPLE.
- Safety on campus: Proposal for mandatory trust-person conversations (also discussed in CSR).
- Social safety: Brief update for now; deeper discussion planned for next OV.

c. Make sure you are there on time, and voice your opinion to make them take us seriously

6. Koepel → Will not be on agenda

- One student association is receiving additional funding and influence, leading to concerns about unequal representation.

7. General O&F update – Angie-Lee



- *Alexandra updated Stefana on:*
 - *Green Office collaboration, book fair, and food waste management (Alexandra will follow up).*
 - *Menza partnership for sustainability, and AI sustainability awareness.*
 - *Promotion efforts (e.g., Climate Week engagement tables).*
 - *Student feedback to guide sustainability fund allocation.*
- *No response from JFAS regarding collaboration*
- *Contacted Danial for collaboration with ALF, so update on that will follow.*
- *Alexandra and Anastasia will work on introducing kennisclips on PPLE and more kennisclips for all law subjects.*
- *Skills Workshop: Discussion on organizing another edition (including PPLE).*
- *Fabian: Suggested reviewing results of the AI tools survey.*
- *Coffee during exam week: No update (Johannes absent).*

8. General O&O update

- Wytze took over the file to make readers more complete
- Noor made groupchats with PC's
- Drafting amendments will start next week
- Adding more information on the introduction of the AI on sustainability
- Discussion on AI use in feedback and teaching materials:
 - PPLE students raised concerns about AI-generated feedback and slides.
 - Fabian: Policy states AI may not be used in grading.

9. Other points/questions

- Low RSVP numbers for CoBo – official invitation will be sent.

10. Update delegate Vince

- Motion passed to send message to cut ties with Israel. Council members expressed concern about the last-minute voting process.
- Social safety: Plan to align regulations so students can approach both the ombudsperson and confidential advisor.
- Gaza refugee scholarships: Joint initiative under discussion; concerns raised about budget reliance on NGOs. A file will be opened on this.
- Statement on Israeli students: Discussion postponed pending more information and a CSR consultation with affected students.
- CoBo budget is 3000 euros
- Noor: Reviewing OER provisions on oral examinations and consent requirements.

11. Closing the meeting

10.07

In the case of absence and/or mandate, please send an e-mail to livni.fsr.fdr@gmail.com.



Action-list

Who?	What?	When?
Everyone	Subtopics discussion Gaza	ASAP

